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Mr. Leonard Marion  OCD-SW-08-0538 
Volusia County Solid Waste Department 
3151 East State Road 44 
Deland, FL 32724 
 
 Volusia County – SW 
 Tomoka Farms Road Landfill, Class III 
 Landfill Expansion – Major Modification 
 Modification of Permit No. SO64-0078767-019 
 Permit Application No. SC64-0078767-024 Complete 
 
Dear Mr. Marion: 
 
Your application for permit DEP File Number SC64-0078767-024 is considered complete.  The original 
permit application was dated July 11, 2008 and received July 14, 2008.  The final information received by 
the Department to make the permit application complete was dated September 25, 2008 and received on 
September 25, 2008.  The Department will make a final determination about the permit application no 
later than December 24, 2008.  
 
The final submittal included a “Financial Assurance Cost Estimate Form,” that was signed and sealed on 
September 23, 2008.  It was a detailed cost estimate for the Class III disposal area.  The total closing 
costs were estimated to be $7,632,040; the total 30-year long-term care costs were estimated to be 
$2,675,821.  The Department approves this cost estimate, replacing the inflation adjusted cost estimate 
dated August 22, 2008. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (407) 893-3328 or by e-mail at 
tom.lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us 
 
 
    Sincerely, 

     
    _________________________ 
    F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
    Waste Program Administrator 
 
    Date: October 17, 2008 
FTL/gc 
cc:    
Jennifer Stirk, Volusia County, jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us 
Lee A. Powell, P.E. – SCS Engineers lpowell@scsengineers.com 
Frank Hornbrook, FDEP frank.hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 


